
May 5, 2021

Hello Jack Stuart School Families.

All schools in Alberta are being temporarily shifted to online learning at the end of this week,
based on a decision by the Provincial Government. We have been prepared for online learning
throughout the school year and can accomplish this transition smoothly.  All students know how
to access Google Classroom and can do this with minimal assistance.

As our school is already doing online / remote learning, we will continue to provide service to
students as we have been doing. The date that we will return to in-person learning at school has
been extended for one additional week, to Tuesday, May 25.  Here are a few other notes:

● The focus for learning will be on Literacy and Numeracy during this time
● Students in EXCEL can return to in-person learning starting on Monday May 17
● Teachers will be taking attendance during online learning
● Teachers will have scheduled Google Meets with whole class/small groups/individual

students, but students/parents can also contact teachers during the regular school hours
(8:30 - 3:00)

● Teachers will prepare paper packages for students who require it.  Parents can pick up
materials on the following schedule:

● Monday May 10:  M/W kindergarten and 4B classes

Last name starting with A-L @1:00-2:00 M-Z @2:00-3:00

● Monday May 17 - All classes

Last name starting with A-L @1:00-2:00 M-Z @2:00-3:00

Teachers will communicate more specific details about packages.

We know that this is a challenging situation and we appreciate your ongoing support and
understanding during this most unusual year.  Take care of yourselves.
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Principal Assistant Principal
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